
                           GEORGE NYMPTON & QUEEN’S NYMPTON PARISH COUNCIL 

CLERK TO THE COUNCIL, Nan Maxwell, The Old Cob Barn, George Nympton, South Molton, Ex36 4JE 

                                   TEL: 01769 579723, Email: gnqnparishclerk@gmail.com 

Minutes of the Extraordinary Meeting of George Nympton & Queen’s Nympton Parish Council 

                                                              14th September 2017 

Councillors Present-Trudy Herniman (Chair), Roger Gay, Mary Burbidge, Jon Ride, Adele Poole, 

Trevor Allen. 

2017/058-Apologies/Attendance Register- Apologies received from Richard Toller who was on 

holiday and from Mark Dean & Andy Warren who had work commitments. 

2017/059-Disclosable Pecuniary Interests- There were none. 

2017/060-Announcements from The Chair-There were none. 

2017/061-Democratic 15 minutes/Public Question Time-There were no members of the public 

present. 

2017/062-Dispensation Requests- There were none. 

2017/063-Minutes of previous meeting-It was noted that item 2017/051 had an incomplete 

sentence. To be amended and presented for approval at next week’s meeting. 

2017/064-Planning Matters-Planning application no.63715. Construction of new access road at Hele 

Farm, Old Alswear Road. The council voted unanimously to recommend approval. 

2017/065-County Councillor’s Slot-County Councillor was not at the meeting. 

2017/066-District Councillor’s Slot-Eric Ley attended the meeting. He discussed the Boundaries 

Commission Electoral Review and updated The Council on recent proposal for new boundaries. He 

advised that The Parish Council’s response should be submitted prior to the Extraordinary Meeting 

of North Devon County on 20th September 2017. 

2017/067-Boundaries Commission Electoral Review-The council unanimously agreed that we are 

opposed to any potential plan to move this parish from Bishops Nympton Ward to South Molton 

Ward. It was agreed that the opinion of the council would be sent in writing to North Devon Council 

and to The Chair of the Boundaries Commission. 

2017/068-Correspondence- Email from Mark Dean strongly recommending that that this parish 

should remain within Bishops Nympton Ward was acknowledged. 

2017/069-Date of next meeting- 21st September 2017. 
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